

Archdiocese of Winnipeg

Office of the Archbishop

1495 Pembina Highway, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3T 2C6 • Tel: 204-452-2227 • Fax: 204-475-4409 • Web: www.archwinnipeg.ca

MEMORANDUM

To:

All Parishes

All Clergy

All Institutes of Consecrated Life

From: Archbishop Richard Gagnon

Date:

May 14, 2024

Re:

Personnel

Further to the announcement made on May 3, 2024, the following Personnel appointments will take place this summer.

+RX.

Due to temporary personnel shortages, Reverend Vijay Deivanayagam becomes Parochial Administrator pro tem of Immaculate Conception Parish, Fisher Branch, Holy Cross, Ashern and St. Philip Neri, Arborg. Fr. Vijay will reside in Fisher Branch. At the same time, Fr. Vijay will continue as the Pastoral Administrator of Christ the King Parish, Stonewall, St. Joseph's, Stony Mountain and St. John Vianney, Teulon. Sacramental services will be provided by a rotation of clergy. (August 1, 2024)

Reverend Christopher Pugh (to be ordained June 28, 2024) becomes Parochial Vicar of St. Vital Parish, Winnipeg. (July 1, 2024)